
Compliance action taken for childcare provision

Ref: EY418823/4370078

Date: 28 July 2020

Summary of outcome

On 23 October 2019 we carried out an inspection of the nursery. We found several breaches 
of the statutory requirements. The provider can tell parents more about this. Following the 
inspection we issued the provider with a welfare requirements notice. This is a legal notice 
that required the provider to take the action below, within the timescales set out.  

Actions needed; by 30 November 2019  

ensure that all staff have a thorough understanding of the nursery's safeguarding policy and 
procedures  

train all staff to ensure that they have an up-to-date knowledge of safeguarding issues and 
are able to identify possible signs of abuse and neglect at the earliest opportunity, and 
respond in a timely and appropriate way  

strengthen the arrangements to monitor the quality of the provision, to identify areas that 
require improvement at the earliest possible opportunity.  

We conducted an unannounced visit to the nursery on the 2 December 2019 to monitor the 
action taken by the provider. We found the provider had taken sufficient steps to meet the 
actions set following inspection. All staff had attended safeguarding training and improved 
their knowledge and understanding of safeguarding issues and procedures. The provider 
had improved the systems for monitoring the quality of the provision, which included 
working with the local authority to drive improvement.  

We are satisfied with the steps taken by the provider to meet the actions.     

The provider remains registered with Ofsted.


